TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING
November 14, 2023

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief
Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:00 A.M.

Roll Cal: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director
Mike Pipta, Fire Chief
Tom Black, Councilman

Absent with notice: John Banasiak, Commander
Steve Jurczak,Police Commission
Guests: Pat Govert

Jaime Ratcliff, 100t St Resident
Bill Fiegle- 427 Street Resident
Linda Rodriguez- 42" Street Resident

On a Motion by Public Works Director Mark Knesek seconded by Fire Chief Mike Pipta, the
Traffic Safety Commission on a viva voce vote approved the posting of signage for “Blind Person
Crossing” for WB & EB on 43 Street

After hearing concerns/suggestions regarding the request for a stop sign at 100t & 4t Street in
front of Warren Elementary School, the Traffic Commission tabled the item until further research
could be done..

After hearing more concerns from residents regarding the traffic and student safety on 42" Street
near Merkley School, after the temporary one-way street —eastbound- from Erie St to 5t Street
during the hours of 6:30AM-3:00PM was implemented, the Traffic Safety Commission tabled this
item until the next meeting for more research.

With no further the meeting adjourned at 9:00am.



